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25 June 2013

Mr John Bracic
Director
International Trade Measures Branch
Australian Customs and Border Protection Service
Customs House
5 Constitution Avenue
CANBERRA ACT 2601

Dear Mr Bracic

Revocation Inquiry �– Greyback Cartonboard exported from the Republic of Korea

I refer to Australian Customs Dumping Notice (�“ACDN�”) No. 2013/39 notifying the
commencement of an investigation into the revocation of anti dumping measures on greyback
cartonboard exported from the Republic of Korea (�“Korea�”).

Amcor Packaging (Australia) Pty Ltd (�“Amcor Packaging�”) is the sole Australian manufacturer of
greyback cartonboard at its Petrie, Queensland manufacturing facility. In February 2013, Amcor
Limited announced that it would be closing the Petrie manufacturing facility. The mill is
scheduled to cease manufacture of greyback cartonboard by October 2013.

Amcor Packaging is aware that customers of locally manufactured greyback cartonboard will
require a sufficient lead time to secure volumes of imported greyback cartonboard prior to
Amcor Packaging�’s closure of the Petrie Mill to ensure non disruption with their manufacturing
requirements. Amcor Packaging further understands that imports of greyback cartonboard from
Korea currently attract anti dumping measures and that imports made in the lead up to the
closure of Amcor Packaging�’s Petrie Mill are likely to be non injurious to Amcor Packaging.

Taking full account of its customers�’ requirements to source imported greyback cartonboard �–
including from Korea Amcor Packaging has formed the view that the anti dumping measures
should no longer apply with effect from 1 July 2013 even though Amcor Packaging will continue
production of greyback cartonboard until October 2013.

Amcor Packaging therefore supports the revocation of the anti dumping measures on greyback
cartonboard exported from Korea with effect from 1 July 2013.

If you have any questions concerning this letter, please do not hesitate to contact me on (07)
3285 0753.

Yours sincerely,

Rod Lam
Divisional Sales & Marketing Manager Cartonboard/Export
Amcor Australasia


